


A: If formal assessment was recommended just before the school closure, or is now
being recommended as a part of a 504 Initial Qualification or Reevaluation, testing will
need to be placed on hold until schools have reopened. Given that, FCPS has
developed an Extension of Eligibility Timelines request letter (SS/SE-401). The school
representative (LSC chair or psychologist — Initial Qualification; 504 case manager —
Reevaluation) should complete the SS/SE-401 and forward to the student’s parent(s)
via email. Please also alert your parents to this email via a phone call, if

possible. Parents are not required to provide consent for an extension of

timelines. However, should they give consent, it can be done verbally (with your written
documentation of having receive the consent), or electronically (such as via email), and
then uploaded to SEA-STARS. If the parent does not provide consent for this timeline
extension, the expectation is that the 504 knowledgeable committee will move to
complete the initial qualification or reevaluation process, including the qualification
(“eligibility”) section, with the data you have readily available.




